Londonderry Conservation Commission Meeting June 18, 2015 6pm

Present: Mark Wright, Irwin Kuperberg, Bob Twitchell, and Bob Trask

Absent: Kathie Stone

Meeting called to order at 6pm.

Administrative Matters

May 21, 2015 minutes approved with changes.

Old Business

Ash Tree Inventory: Irwin will ask other Southern Vermont towns if they have started an Ash tree inventory. There are plans available to help with the Ash tree inventory and a forester could assist

Steve Prouty and Jock Harvey will be invited to next meeting.

Canopy Grant was granted for \$600.00 The spraying of the Elm was disallowed. The LCC will receive the details of the grant from the Canopy Grant committee in the near future.

Prouty Land: Long View Contracting is scheduled for September 8th with a rain date September 15th for the herbicide application and educational session.

SeVWA invoice update – when an invoice is received a check will be sent.

The Bobolink presentation will be held on July 1st at 5:30 at Haven Hill. Jason Hill of VT Center for Eco Studies will be presenting. An ad will be placed in The Message and on the Londonderry Front Porch forum.

AVCC Tiny Grant was not granted.

Thank you to Kathie for submitting both the grants.

New Business

The water testing has begun.

During the annual election of officers, Irwin moved to reelect same slate of officers and Bob Twitchell seconded.

The Select Board needs to be notified to extend Bob Trask's term

Mark will talk to potential new members about interest in joining the LCC The following will be advertised on the Front Porch Forum, town website, and town newsletter:

Are you interested in conservation? The LCC is looking for new members. If you are a resident of Londonderry and would like to serve the town please contact Mark Wright at markbwright@gmail.com

Wildlife sightings: red fox, deer, turkeys, male bobolink, king bird, partridge with baby chicks, woodcock,

Meeting adjourned 7:15 pm

Next Meeting: July 16th, 2015

Respectfully submitted, Martha Cowles